The C.A.T.S. Tale

(Competent, Achieving, Talented, Students)

March 3, 2023

February Students of the Month

We would like to congratulate the following students for being selected February students of the Month here at Edna. This is an honor and we are proud of you.

Pre-K - Elaina Hite and Louis List

Kind – Abigail Keele

1st - Taylin Maxson

2nd – Johnny Hurst

3rd - Hunter Kimrey

4th – Rope Hamm

5th – Emma Weil 6th – Ady Horton

7th - Elysian Reeder

8th - Marciella Yocum

Parent Power

There are a few ways you can support your child's learning and school. Here are a few to think about:

- Spend a few minutes every evening looking over handouts your youngster brings home. Fill out forms to return the next day.
- ✓ Tell your child's teacher if you can help them out at school or home.
- Make sure teachers know you appreciate their efforts. From time to time, send a thank-you note or an e-mail.
- Contact your youngster's teacher immediately if you see a problem.
 Working together will help your child succeed.
- ✓ Attend conferences, parent meetings, and school events regularly.

Scholastic Book Fair Results

The annual Scholastic Book Fair was held at Edna Elementary School February 13th through the 17th. It was a huge success! We sold over \$4584.00 worth of materials. Mrs. Buchanan will be able to buy \$2097 worth of new books for the library. A special thanks to the classrooms that decorated their doors and bulletin boards. Third grade won and received \$25 dollars to purchase new books and Kylie Bevans won the "Guess how many pages' contest. Each class received a new book for their participation in the door contest. Our school is blessed to have such teamwork and dedication of individuals to help our school succeed.

Track News

Track practice starts Monday, March 20th 3:15 to 4:30.

Spring Pictures

We have scheduled spring pictures for <u>Wednesday, March 8th</u>. All students will take pictures. Portraits, price list and instructions will be sent home soon. You will have the option to buy portraits or return them to school. REMEMBER - SEND NO MONEY for Spring Pictures - You will Preview Pictures Before You Buy them!

Looking for Kindergarten Students

We are still looking for students who will be attending Kindergarten at Edna next year. This year our Kindergarten Clinic is scheduled for Friday, April 14th. If you have a child or know of a child that will be coming to Edna next year, please contact the school at 922-7210. It is very important for you and your child to attend this clinic.

Immunization being offered!

In the month of April, the Labette County Health Department will be on-site to provide required vaccinations for the 2023-24 school year for students entering Kindergarten and 7th grade. Once a date has been set, we will send a note home.

- Kindergarten –
 DTap/Polio/MMR/Varicella (Only VFC vaccine available)
- 7th Grade Tdap and Meningococcal vaccine (meningitis)
- Times 9am-12pm & 1-3 pm
- Call for more information!

8th Grade Banquet/ Graduation Reminder

This year we will be going back to our traditional graduation ceremony.
Tuesday May 16th will be our 8th Grade Banquet @ Edna @ 6:00 pm.
Thursday May 18th starting at 6:00pm. will be our 8th Grade Graduation @ LCHS. Please make plans to attend both events.

Parent Reminders

- Daylight Savings time Change -March 12th
- March 9th End of 3rd 9-weeks
- No School Friday, March 10th (In-service/Work Day for teachers)
- Spring Break Spring break will be March 12th through March 17th